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Principal’s Message 
 

Dear King Park families, 
 
Welcome to week 9!  I can’t believe this is the last newsletter for term 2.  The year is flying by!  I have a couple 
of reminders for everyone: 
 
Parent Teacher Interviews 
These are on next Wednesday afternoon for all classes except 1N and 3/4T.  3/4T have already had their 
interviews and 1N interviews are being held on Tuesday 22d June.   
Please book your interviews via the Sentral Parent Portal.  A note has come home today explaining how to do 
this and there are also notes on Skoolbag with instructions.  If you get stuck please ring the ladies in the office 
and they will book in for you.  
Please take this opportunity to meet with your child’s class teacher. All teachers want to meet with parents, put 
a face to the name, and have a short conversation about your child’s achievements and areas for development. 
The meetings are only short (10min) and if you have more than one child we can try and get your interviews in 
sequence. 
If you require an interpreter, please let the office know and this can be arranged - 96047691 
 
Thank You Afternoon Tea 
We will be holding a thank you afternoon tea for all our parent and community volunteers who helped for our 
Colour Explosion. No matter how big or small your contribution was, all parents are invited to join us for 
afternoon tea in the hall on Tuesday 22nd June at 2pm.  Please RSVP on 96047691 so we have numbers for 
catering purposes. 
 
Lost property 
We are gathering quite a lot of lost property. If names are found on items they are returned to the child. We 
have so many items without names – mostly school jackets, and some brand new.  If your child has lost a jacket, 
please come and check out lost property via the school office.  All items unclaimed by the end of term will be 
washed and sold off as second-hand uniforms. 
 
Parking  
Please be considerate and careful when parking on streets around the school. Some parents are parking across 
driveways in the mornings and afternoons and homeowners cannot access their driveways.  Please be mindful 
to park legally and respectfully near the school. 
 
Attendance 
It is so important for all students to be at school every day unless they are sick. It is equally important that 
students come to school on time.  The rolls are marked first thing in the morning. Students coming to school 
late and not coming to collect late slips from the office are marked away. If you are late you must collect a late 
note so that your attendance can be recorded.   
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Early Stage One: Jolyan Alton from K-3L 

Stage Three: Reyvyn Bhana from 5/6C 

Art Exhibition 
 

On Tuesday 8th of June, the Annual KPPS Art Exhibition was opened. It was an inspirational event with Art displays 

ranging from paintings to multimedia (paint, oil pastels, printing on cardboard) as well as sculptures and a whole 

school collaborative display. Our Judge this year was Mrs Botic, she had a very tough job choosing our stage winners 

based on the concepts being worked on in class and the creative expression shown by each artwork. Thank you, Mrs 

Botic. 

Congratulations to all our Class and Stage winners, also a big thankyou to the staff that have worked tirelessly to 

assist students in expressing their creativity. Stage winners: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stage One: Evela Tomala from 2Z 

Stage Two: Francesco Occhiuto from 3/4R 



 
   

King Park Debating 
 

We had our second debate this week on Wednesday 16th June against Smithfield West Public School. It was our first-

time hosting, and everything went smoothly! Our topic was “Why should we have the Olympic Games?” and we 

were on the affirmative side. We received positive results from the adjudicator and 2 of the Stage 2 classes enjoyed 

watching the debate too. Thankfully, we won this round as well! The students worked so hard, go King Park Debating 

team! 

 

Sydney South West Cross Country Carnival 

On Wednesday 9th June we had 4 students who competed at the Sydney South West Cross Country Carnival. 

Although the conditions were muddy, we had a very successful day with Billy and Charlotte finishing in first place, 

Aiden placing fourth and Harvey who placed in the top 30. Big congratulations to Harvey in competing in this carnival 

as he is only in Year 2. Great effort by all and King Park are proud of you. Best of luck to Charlotte, Billy and Aiden 

who will now compete in the State Cross Country Carnival. 

 

Winter PSSA Results – Round 6  
 

Sports School Played KPPS Score Opponent’s Score 

YR 3 NETBALL Fairfield Heights  -  Forfeited  

YR 4 NETBALL William Stimson  7 0 

YR 5 NETBALL Fairfield Heights -  Forfeited  

YR 6 NETBALL 
William Stimson  

 

17 0 

Jnr Mixed BASKETBALL Cecil Hills  14 2  

Snr Boys BASKETBALL Cecil Hills  22 10 

Snr Girls BASKETBALL Cecil Hills  50 2 

Jnr Boys FOOTBALL William Stimson  2 2 

Snr Boys FOOTBALL William Stimson  0 5 

3-6 Girls FOOTBALL William Stimson  4 0  

Snr RUGBY LEAGUE William Stimson Forfeited  -  



 
   

Futsal Regional Championship 

On Tuesday the 15th June we had three teams compete in the Futsal Regional Championship. Throughout the day 

each team played five games within the competition. Each team played with their own skill set and played their best 

in each game.  

The Semi Finals consisted of two King Park teams playing against each other with the winning team progressing to 

play in the finals. Although they played well unfortunately did not win the final. The score was 3-2 and was a close 

game. Although they didn’t win the final, they are invited to play in the State Championship in August. 

Congratulations to all the students who played you did our school very proud. Thank you once again to Alex from 

Westfields and the parents for their continued support. 

 

 

State Knockout Game 2 

On Wednesday 16th June King Park travelled to Wilton to play against Wilton Public School. It was a lovely drive 

down towards the country town. The boys had a great start and came away with a win of 6-1. Congratulations to all 

the boys who played. We now once again wait to see who will play next in the competition. Thank you to Alex from 

Westfields and the parents for their continued support. 

    



 
   

SAVE THE DATE 

To thank everyone who helped make the Colour Explosion Fun Run a success the school is hosting a Thank You 

Afternoon Tea for our volunteers on Tuesday the 22nd of June.  

Please RSVP to the front office by Monday 21st June 2021. 

      

THANK YOU, KING PARK, FOR…. 

• making up the cornflour paint 

• being hair sprayers, nail painters and tattooists 

• the photobooth 

• crowd control at the jumping castle 

• putting yourself in the danger zone for ‘Wet the Teacher’ 

• donating items for the balloon auction 

• providing popcorn and fairy floss makers 

• learning to make popcorn and fairy floss 

• serving 450 hungry children 

• making jellies and lolly bags 

• donating 800 bread rolls 

• cutting said bread rolls 

• providing manoosh and burek 

• making hot chocolate and freshly baked empanadas 

• cooking sausages, cevapi and 5kg of onion 

• making fresh noodles, salad and spring rolls 

• cakes, cakes and more cakes 

• selling the cakes without giving in to temptation 

• taking photos for the paper, website and Facebook 

• chips and drinks 

• ice and eskies 

• all the students who helped set up early in the morning 

• cup cake decorating 

• making hundreds of spider drinks 

• cutting the tops off 450 ice blocks 

• covering tables 

• setting up tables, chairs and stalls 

• setting up the obstacle course 

• throwing colour at our children 

• and all the thousands of things that had to be done to make the 26th of May the best day ever!!!!! 

 



 
   

Student Parent Teacher Interviews   

 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

Interviews have been scheduled for all classes K- 6 on Week 10, Wednesday 23 June 2021 from 3pm to 

7pm. 1N will be conducting their interviews on Tuesday 22 June 2021. Interviews can be booked using the 

Sentral Parent Portal website. 

Please log on to https://kingparkps.sentral.com.au/ 

Please book your interview by COB Monday 21st June 2021. 

Once you have gained access to the Sentral Parent Portal, click on the Interviews icon. Here you will be 

able to schedule your child’s interview. 

 

K-2 Interviews will be conducted in the library and 3-6 interviews will be in the hall. When booking your 

interviews please allow enough time between appointments to travel between the two venues if you have 

children in K-2 and 3-6. 

If you require an interpreter during your interview, please contact the office to book your interview so we 

can organise this for you. Please do not book using the Sentral Parent Portal.  

Kind regards 

 

Sue Goodwin 

Principal       
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Parkside Holiday Kids Club is back this July with massive games, awesome songs, cool crafts, construction crew 
time, The Concrete & Cranes movie, and Shaggy's Concrete & Cranes Reno Show. 
  
Mark the dates down: 9 AM – 12.30 PM, Monday 5 – Friday 9 July 2021! For more information 
email admin@parksidechurch.com.au or call 9823 4727. To register go to  
https://parksidechurch.churchcenter.com/people/forms/243877 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
School Banking 

Every Tuesday  
 Bring your bank books to school to earn 

your rewards. 
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MINI KING PARKERS PLAYGROUP 

Friday’s 9-10.30am in the Community Hall 

Yes, that’s right, after a year’s absence playgroup is back! 

New day but same great playgroup. Open to all children 0-5 years and their carers. 

Join us for lots of fun, stories, games and craft. Gold coin donation. 


